
          IT’S OUR NEIGHBORHOOD. LET’S BUILD A COMMUNITY. 

 

 

West Hills Neighborhood Council 
P.O. Box 4670, West Hills, CA 91308-4670 

818-254-WEST 

 
        WWW.WESTHILLSNC.ORG                                       MAIL@WESTHILLSNC.ORG                                           

 

JOINT COMMUNITY/SENIOR CENTER AD HOC COMMITTEE/BOARD 

MEETING APPROVED MINUTES 

Tuesday February 16, 2016  

West Hills Hospital, West Hills 
 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:40 PM by Steve Randall, Chair 

 

In attendance were Steve Randall, Char Rothstein, Dan Brin, Aida Abkarians, Ron Sobel, Reeyan Raynes, 

Marge Brown, Thomas Booth, Tony Brosamle and Mary Crescenzo. A quorum was established and the January 

19, 2015 minutes were approved as amended. 

 

Steve updated the committee on the former auto center at Fallbrook Center, stating that Bill Rose contacted 

them and they want $5.50/sq. ft. and intend to lease to high traffic retail businesses. 

 

Aida attempted to contact Fallbrook Center, with no response. Aida also suggested that we focus on getting 

petition signatures face-to-face in addition to Facebook. 

 

Tom emailed Brookfield, owner of Corporate Point, and received a response that we should try Fairwinds or 

Hidden Lake. They apparently did not understand what we were asking for, and Tom said he would re-contact 

them. Tony requested that Tom’s email to Brookfield be circulated to members of this committee. 

 

It was decided that donations and/or pledges would be easier to get once we have a location. 

 

Reeyan will create a Google petition form to link to Facebook and other sites. 

 

Steve will contact Thermo Fisher regarding possible use of their building. Steve will also contact Mitch 

Englander’s office for recommendations and support. Steve will set up a meeting with Sheila Kuehl to discuss 

various West Hills needs such as a Community Center. He will also invite her to speak at a WHNC board 

meeting and he will complete the assessment form on the link sent to us from Timothy Lippman. 

 

Mary has been in touch with 3 contacts she received from Gonzalo, with no call backs to date. Mary will 

continue to reach out to Steve Cline and others.  Mary will also contact Shadow Ranch via Christine or Bridgett, 

and Robert Baker of Orcutt Ranch. 

 

The letters of support are being worked on. 

 

Steve announced that our next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 15, 2016 at 7:30 PM at West Hills 

Hospital. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 9:05 PM by Steve Randall. 
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